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Weekly Newsletter

W.b 22.2.21
This week:
As part of English this week we have started our new focus around poetry.

The children have listened to a poem, which they have then performed, analysed and reordered a poem.

The children have looked at the structure and layout of the way a poem is set out, looking carefully at the stanzas and labelling these features found. When performing the poem, the children have created actions to help them remember the poem and express the language used, they then performed the poem without the words visible to them. They were fantastic! The children also analysed the poem as a class, discussing their thoughts and feelings around what they liked about the poem. Finally, when ordering the poem, the children had to read the lines given to them and re-order them in the correct sequence so that the poem made sense.

Can your child tell you features of a poem? Can they perform the poem to you from memory? Can they tell you any key words from the poem?

As part of maths the children have been continuing their focus on volume and amounts of liquids. This week the children have been completing problem solving and reasoning tasks to find out how much liquid would be required to fill different sized containers. On Wednesday the children carried out an investigation using reading and reasoning skills, and theory of deduction to work out which liquids needed to fill which glasses and by what volume. On Thursday the children started a new topic of time, focusing on days of the week and putting them into the correct order.
The children have come across specific vocabulary which they have been focusing on when carrying out their problem-solving. tasks:
Volume – the amount of space that something occupies i.e. the amount of water in a glass.
Capacity – The maximum amount that something can contain.
Can your child tell you the difference between capacity and volume? 

Can they describe how to use a small container to find out how much liquid is need to fill a larger container?
Can they name and order the days of the week?  
The children’s topic this half term is ‘Street Detectives’. Within this topic we have started focusing on the weather in science, looking at seasons and how the weather is different at different times of the year. We have been recording the outside temperature this week to produce a bar chart, this will also continue into next week. The children have been looking at the positives and negatives of different kinds of weather, and discussing this with each other in class.  
Reminders:

Class 6 PE days are Monday and Thursday.

Class 9 PE days are Thursday and Friday.





Attendance for KS1:

Class 6- %

Class 9- %

Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Wednesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure. 
Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 
Reading Diary’s

Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher. 

Thank you 

Miss Watts and Miss Rawding
